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What is the use of spending time scat- 
terin tracts ? Of great use, of very great 
use. A man wrote a little tract. He wrote 
to answer this question : "What is it to 
believe on Christ ?" He has a record of 
over seventeen hundred persons led to 
Christ. Think of it ! Is not that a won- 
derful work ? His record must be very 
incomplete. What waves of influence has 
he started, waves that will never break, 
until they break on the eternal shore, and 
only then after souls are landed. Yes ! it 
is of great use to spend time and money 
in scattering tracts. Let us continue to 
shake the tree and scatter the leaves of di- 
vine healing. 

Of course common sense must be used 
in scattering tracts. The following lines 
are to the point: 

"The indiscriminate use of tracts by 
those whose zeal exceeds their wisdom has 
led many good people to have a strong 
prejudice against them. The character 
of the tracts has also strengthened this 
prejudice. 

Some tracts are so antiquated as to be 
almost useless in the present age. They 
were good in their day, but their day has 
gone by. Others are so lacking in pith, 
point, or power, as to be of little value. 
To use a modern phrase, Ihey do not "get 
there." Others still, are so offensive in 
style as to defeat the very end for which 
they were written. 

It is foolish, however, to allow prejudice 
against poor tracts to blind us to the value 
of good ones. And many good ones can 
be had. The choicest thoughts of some 
of our best men can now be found 
in leaflet form, and there is moral dyna- 
mite enough in some of them to shatter 
terribly the strongholds of Satan. In- 
deed, the Bible itself is only a collection 
of sixty-six little tracts bound in one vol- 
ume, for as some one has said, "Holy 
men of God wrote small books on great 
subjects." " 

Making all due allowance for unwisdom 
in the use of tracts aud for the inferior 
quality of many that are used, it yet re- 
mains true that a great deal of good has 
been done by them. Many a soul has 
been awakened by one of these little 
"leaves of healing" which the Holy Spir- 
it has blown into the hand at just the right 
moment. 

A man stepped into a street-car in New 
York not long ago, and before taking his 

seat gave to each passenger a little card 
bearing the inscription, "Look to Jesus 
when tempted, when troubled, when dy- 
ing." One of the passengers carefully 
read the card and put it in his pocket. As 
he left the car he said to the giver, "Sir, 
when you gave me this card I was on my 
way to the ferry intending to jump from 
the boat and drown myself. The death of 
my wife and son had robbed me of all de- 
sire to live, but this card has persuaded 
me to begin life anew. Good day, and 
God bless you !" 

Doubtless many people smiled when 
these cards were distributed, but who will 
smile on the day when the Book of Life is 
opened ? 

"Though scoffers ask, 'Where is your gain ?' 
And mocking say, 'Your work is vain,' 
These scoffers die and are forgot, 
Work done for GOD, it dieth not '' 

That we have no present evidence of 
good results is no argument against the 
use of this method of preaching. It is 
like pulpit preaching by the preacher. He 
does not always see the result of his 
preaching, yet if he follows the Master 
and preaches the Word, the results must 
follow. I visited a family to-day, and the 
husband of a good sister said he would 
start a new life. I read for a lesson the 
last chapter of John, and when I reached 
the words, "What is that to thee, follow 
thou me?" she said "that is what brought 
me. I heard you preach a sermon from 
that text, and the words kept ringing in 
my ears for days." That is just what 
tracts do. They make pointed some point 
and it keeps "ringing" until the impres- 
sion is made and the heart opens for 
Christ. 

Read what came from a tract, it is tak 
en from "The World's Christian," and is 
a sermon in itself : 

"At the Saturday evening banquet giv- 
en at the Philadelphia Convention, Dr. 
John Gordon told a very interesting story 
concerning the value of tract work. He 
said that many years ago a lady gave some 
leaflets to two actors accompanied by 
some earnest words about their personal 
salvation. One of the actors was led by 
his tract to attend church, and as a result 
he was converted. He is now known as 
Rev. George Lorimer, D. D., for a long 
time pastor in Chicago, and now pastor 
of Tremont Temple Church in Boston. 
Through his influence Rev. Russel H. 
Conwell who was then a lawyer, was led 
into the ministry, and Grace Temple with 
its fifty-two societies, the Samaritan Hos- 
pital, and Temple College with its six 
thousand students, together with the great 

work of Tremont Temple,and the person- 
al influence of these two noted and not- 
able pulpit speakers, is really traceable in 
its origin to one little leaflet in the hands 
of an earnest woman. That single act on 
her part undoubtedly multiplied her in- 
fluence a thousand fold. It was interest- 
ing at Philadelphia to see how those who 
bought sample packages of tracts and be- 
gan to use them right away, would come 
back for more, as they saw good results 
coming from them. One young man said, 
"I never thought much about this line of 
work before, but now I can see that there 
are great opportunities in it, and I have 
already gotten three others interested in 
using tracts." " 

There is one point not to be overlooked, 
that is the financial part. It requires 
means of a very practical kind to make 
this work a success. I know this from a 
very real and vivid experience. It is said 
a burnt child dreads the fire. That is not 
so in a case of this kind. I know better 
how to keep the fire burning without get- 
ting burnt. Christ said he came to send 
fire on earth. He found it already kind- 
led, and we are to keep it blazing. 

This will require the help of all who 
love the work. Co-operation is the illus- 
trating word, working together. Farmers 
are now planting. Earth, air, sunshine 
and rain will co-operate and the seed will 
develop and the harvest gathered. The 
spirit in the churches has been planting, 
and our co-operating with the divine ele- 
ments will bring a harvest of thirty fold, 
in some cases of sixty and an hundred 
fold. 

I desire three hundred and sixty five 
persons to promise one dollar per year 
for three years toward this work. This 
is a very small amount and it will be easy 
to pay such a mile, but it will give us one 
dollar a day for the next three years, and 
that will mean millions of pages of tracts 
and books scattered, and who would un- 
dertake to tell the amount of good done. 
More of this in next letter. 

SOME walk on the golden sands, others 
in the mire ; but the same uncontrollable 
necessity of dying involves all. And 
whatever the way be, whether pleasant or 
doleful, yet every one passes with equal 
steps, measured by the same invariable 
spaces of hours and days, and arrives at 
the same common place.—Bates. 

IF piling up dollars is all that a man 
lives for, his soul shrinks with every dol- 
lar he makes. 


